Grinshill Parish Council
Chairman:  Cllr. Mr. Adrian Burr

Minutes of the Parish Council Meetings, 
held on Monday 13th May 2019, 7.00pm - Grinshill Village Hall.
Present: Cllr. Mr. Mike Roocroft, Cllr. Mr. Paul Jones, Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley, Cllr Mr Andrew Powell and Cllr. Mr Steve Lewis. 
Clerk:  Mr Graham Bould 
RAF Shawbury: Flight Sergeant Michael Shaughnessy

All Saints Grinshill: Rev Paul Cawthorne

Two Parishioners.

19.35. Annual Parish Meeting.
1. Election of a meeting Chairman.
In the absence of the Parish Council Chairman (Councillor A. Burr) for reasons unknown, there was a short delay to the meeting start time. Cllr P Jones then proposed and Cllr A Powell seconded that Cllr T Wycherley be elected to chair the Annual Parish Meeting, this was unanimously agreed.
2. Public Session.
One Parishioner raised concerns about the changes in the buses by Shropshire Council and particularly the 511 and how connections are very difficult to make because of poorly co-ordinated timetables. Cllr T Wycherley agreed to take up the issue with Shropshire Council and Arriva Buses. The Parishioner went on to raise concerns about the visual intrusion of TV aerials within the Conservation Area. Cllr M Roocroft agreed to raise the concerns with Shropshire Council and Estates. 

3. Reports.
Rev Paul Cawthorne reported on the financial situation at All Saints, Grinshill in that there has been a difficultly with the Churches finances with some historic debts in the region of seven thousand pounds which have only recently been settled. There is a Parish wide meeting that has been called for Saturday the 8th June 2019 10.30am to 12 noon to explain the difficulties. Rev Cawthorne advised that there is a cost of £270 per week to run the Church at present. All Saints will be asking for wider community support on a regular basis as part of a recovery strategy to address these difficulties.

Flight Sergeant Michael Shaughnessy updated members in terms of RAF Shawbury. Night flying is happening over the next few weeks and the gradual increase in flying is on track to be at its peak by autumn. The new radar tower has been completed at the base and the RAF magazine is set to be produced four times a year. The Flight Sergeant referred members to the recent letter circulated via the base which highlighted the families’ day, support for RAF Cosford Air show, the motorcycle and bike safety event, the Autumn Reception, Battle of Britain Dinner, 10k run and 100km cycle ride later in the summer.
The meeting Chairman thanked the Church and the RAF for their reports

4. Annual report by the Chairman of Grinshill Parish Council.
This item was carried forward due to the absence of the Chairman and in doing so the Chairman of the meeting closed this part of the proceedings. 

Annual General Meeting.

19.36. Apologies for Absence.
Cllr Martin Harris (holidays), James Thompson (Sansaw), Flight Sergeant Michael Shaughnessy (RAF).
19.37. Invitation for nominations for Chairman: Carried forward due to the absence of the Chairman
19.38. Election of Chairman: Carried forward due to the absence of the Chairman.
19.39. Declaration of Acceptance of Office as Chairman: Carried forward due to the absence of the Chairman.
19.40. Invitation for nominations for Vice Chairman.

Cllr P Jones proposed and Cllr A Powell seconded that Cllr M Roocroft be considered for the position of Vice Chairman for 2019/20. Cllr M Roocroft accepted the nomination
19.41. Election of Vice Chairman.
Members unanimously agreed Cllr M Roocroft as Vice Chairman for 2019/20, he then took the chair

19.42. Declaration of Acceptance of Office as Vice Chairman.
The Vice Chairman signed the declaration of acceptance.

The Chairman of the meeting considered that the co-options item should be brought forward on the agenda as a matter of urgency.

19.43. To consider co-options to the Parish Council.
Mr Fred Stimpson offered himself to be considered for co-option to the Parish Council. Mr Stimpson explained that he worked from home predominantly and his offices are in South Wales as he works in the Steel Industry. Mr Stimpson went on to explain that his interests are travelling, walking, family and football. In responding to a number of questions in terms of bring something to the Village and Parish Council Mr Stimpson indicated he’d like to help the community spirit, promote the good things going on and help work towards the idea of a best kept Village. Cllr M Roocroft proposed and Cllr P Jones seconded that Fred Stimpson be co-opted onto the Parish Council, members unanimously agreed. On completing the paperwork for co-option Cllr F Stimpson joint the Parish Council round the table.
19.44. Election to other offices: 

Members agreed to delete some and amalgamate other offices; the office holders and new structure is set out below:

· The Grinshill Village Hall Management Committee Representative: Cllr M Roocoft.

· SALC North Shropshire Area Committee Representative: Cllr A Powell.

· RAF Shawbury Noise Liaison Group Representative: Cllr S Lewis.

· Clive and Grinshill Village Newsletter Reporter: Cllr A Burr

· Website/IT Co-ordinator: Cllr A Powell. 

· Planning, Development and Community Assets Sub Committee

             Cllrs P Jones, M Roocroft, M Harris and T Wycherley.

· Highways and Environment Sub Committee.

             Cllrs T Wycherley, A Powell, S Lewis and F Stimpson. 
May 2019 Parish Council Meeting.

19.45. To receive apologies for absence and the necessary approval.

Cllr Martin Harris (holidays), James Thompson (Sansaw) and Flight Sergeant Michael Shaughnessy (RAF) the apologies were accepted.

19.46. To receive Declarations of Interest from Members of the Council.
No Declarations received
19.47. To approve the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 4th March 2019.
Cllr T Wycherley proposed and Cllr S Lewis seconded. The Parish Council agreed the minutes unanimously. The Chairman then duly signed the minutes in the presence of Councillors.
	
	

	
	


19.48. Matters arising from the Parish Action Plan and minutes not on the agenda.
1. Parish Action Plans:
After due discussion members agreed to amend the action plans as circulated and noted the following. That the Merrick Burns plaque has been completed and is ready to be affixed to the seat around the Oak by the Village Hall. That the response from the West Mercia PCC in terms of no resources being available for the A49 be noted. The remodelling of the budget for the July 2019 meeting should take account of the full defibrillator costs. That an extension is agreed to the end of June 2019 for the removal of the WW1 silhouettes. Cllr M Roocroft agreed to produce a flyer in terms of the defibrillator for circulation. The sign for The Inn at Grinshill Inn be reported to Shropshire’s Enforcement. The wall on the High Street is reported to Acton Reynolds Estate with reference to rebuilding by the tenant farmer at Wood Stile Farm, including an approach to the Estate for signage and bins at Rock Road re dog fouling on Estate land.
2. Matters Arising from the minutes: None.
19.49. Parish Plan update.
Cllr P Jones updated members in terms of the Parish Plan in that a meeting took place between the Parish Council and the two Estates on the 28/1/19 to discuss the Parish Plan. Cllr P Jones and Cllr T Wycherley would attend the Place Plan consultation with Shropshire Council at Wem on the 23/5/19.
19.50. Website.
Cllr A Powell had circulated the website information to all members for comments.
19.51. Grinshill Village Hall:
Cllr M Roocroft would be able to report back to the Village Hall committee on the Merrick Burns plaque and the Grinshill Inn sign. Work on the halls charging policy was also underway.
19.52. Highways.
Cllr T Wycherley would be emailing Shropshire Council in light of the Police and Crime Commissioners correspondence reference the A49. The grit bins within the Parish were not replenished prior to the 2018/19 winter period, members agreed to raise the issue with Highways.
19.53. Finance, Data Protection and Audit matters.
The following items were unanimously agreed and are to be signed by the Chairman and Clerk on the completion of a successful internal audit. The Certificate of Exemption and the Accounts for the period 1st April 2018 – 31st March 2019; including Approval of the Accounting Statement and Governance Statement for 2018-19. 
The expenditure items set out below were agreed by members.
	Cheque no.
	Payee and item
	Amount

	100667
	Warwickshire & West Mercia CRC Ltd (ground keeping, replacement cheques, 645 & 655)
	£324.00

	100668
	SALC (affiliation fee)
	£151.38

	100669
	SALC (training)
	£  27.00

	100670
	DM Payroll Ltd (data protection)
	£110.60

	100671
	D Broome (audit)
	£  50.00

	100672
	Graham Bould (expenses)
	£  21.89

	100673
	HMRC (PAYE)
	£128.60

	100674
	Graham Bould (Q1 salary)
	£573.40

	100675
	Zurich Municipal (insurance)
	£224.00

	100676
	RDS (signage)
	£  84.80


19.54. Planning & Enforcement: No applications since the last meeting
19.55. External meetings report.
Cllr S Lewis updated members on the recently attend RAF Shawbury Noise Liaison Group Representative. The new Station Commander introduced himself to the group, a number of noise complaints were dealt with, concerns about the impact of the proposed crematoria at Nesscliffe on RAF operation was also raised. The ‘drone zone’ was also discussed; members were reminded that Grinshill sits within the zone.

19.56. Correspondence.

The email correspondence had been circulated and was noted. Cllr S Lewis updated the Parish Council in terms of the broad band voucher scheme for the Hill 
19.57. Items for Future Agendas.
To be sent to the Clerk a fortnight prior to the next meeting for inclusion on the agenda

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 21.40.
Signed:
Chairman






Date 1st July 2019
Graham Bould – Clerk to Grinshill Parish Council 
Email: gbouldparish@yahoo.co.uk, 18, Mendip Close, Little Dawley, Telford, Shropshire. TF4 3JG. 01952-594758, 07792-300702.
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